PERSONNEL COMMITTEE REPORT OCT 12, 2012

1.  The Personnel Committee drafted a list of responsibilities for search committee members that relate to Equal Opportunity Employment.  The first draft was written by Laurie Walsh with Sonja Sibert.  This draft was reviewed by the Personnel Committee by email and revisions were made by the Personnel Committee chair.  The Personnel Committee agreed that it was ready for an outside review and the draft was sent to Executive Committee and VPAA McFarlane for review prior to the Oct 5 meeting.  Based on a comment from a member of the Executive Committee, one minor revision was made to the document which was then passed on to Sonja Sibert who reviewed it again as Draft 4.  Sonja sent the draft to the system attorney on Oct 8, and he asked for clarification on how Personnel Committee members serve on search committees.  This revision was made on Oct 8, and Draft 5 is currently under review by the Personnel Committee before passing the document on to faculty senate.
This document will eventually form a procedure for a hiring policy that has yet to be drafted as recommended by VPAA McFarlane and VPBA Sibert.

Adding an Equal Opportunity clause to the Confidentiality Agreement for search committee members is also under discussion in consultation with the VPAA and VPBA.

2.  Two committee members are serving as representatives on search committees:

Marsha Holford is serving as a PC representative for the Computer Services Technician search.
Pete Bagley is serving as a PC representative for the Psychology Tenure-track Instructor search; other members are Wendy Charlebois (chair), Danny Gonzales, Jonathan Foster, and Mary Doucette.
3.  Articulating NSHE Tenure Track Code with GBC Faculty Evaluation:  Tami Gailey and Peggy Drussel were unable to work on articulating the GBC Faculty Evaluation with NSHE standards for tenure-track faculty.  Laurie Walsh took the task and will work with the Evaluation Committee to draft an articulation along with some guidelines for Tenure Track Committee member duties and reporting.  Laurie met with Mike McFarlane on Oct 3 to discuss this, and had a very productive meeting that outlined the basic needs.  Laurie will be preparing a draft for review that will be presented at the next meeting of Personnel.  
